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Dear I

REQUEST FOR INFORMATION — INFORMATION RELATING TO THE MURDER OF SGT
JAMISON ON 8 MARCH 1990

| can confirm that your request has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of
Information Act 2000 (FOI (A)), and the process is now complete.

You asked for the following:

“As suggested could you please supply us with documentation with reference to the
murder of Thomas Jamison on 08 Mar 1990 that would be available within the time limit.”

| can confirm that the MOD holds some information relating to the incident which resulted in the
death of Sgt Jamison. This information has been located in a range of documents which | have
provided relevant extracts at Annex A. These would have been highly redacted as the remaining
information they include is outside the scope of your request. If you wish to receive the documents
in the redacted format, we can provide on request.

Some of the information located falls within the scope of Section 26 (Defence) of the FOI(A), as its
release would or would be likely to prejudice the capability, effectiveness or security of any relevant
forces. Section 26 is a qualified exemption and we have conducted a public interest test to
determine whether the information should be released or withheld. The factors for this public
interest have determined that whilst disclosure would demonstrate openness and transparency,
this is outweighed by the detrimental effect disclosure would have in revealing the capabilities of
military operational planning by compromising the methodologies and practices employed in the
gathering and analysis of information. | have therefore concluded that the public interest supports
withholding some information under Section 26.

All Police Service of Northern Ireland (PSNI) cases remain open and if new evidence comes
forward the PSNI will reinvestigate. Release of these documents must be carefully considered
under Section 31 (Law Enforcement) of the FOI(A). | have completed this consideration through a
public interest test including consultation with the PSNI who have advised that release of some of
the information could adversely impact on any investigative process, and may jeopardise any
future prosecutorial process. On this basis, | am withholding some of the information under
Section 31 of the FOI(A).

| appreciate that this incident took place 28 years ago and the passage of time can be a factor in
diminishing the applicability of exemptions to information. However, in this instance the passage of
time is less relevant as the PSNI continue to investigate Troubles-related murders and the overall
balance is in favour of partial exemption.

In addition, some of the information falls within the scope of Section 38 (Health and Safety) of the
FOI(A), as its release could endanger the physical or mental health of any individual, or endanger
the safety of any individual.




















